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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

October 29, 2008
Academic Council Room

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the September 17, 2008 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report
President Bottomly reported that yesterdays Tanner Conference was a great success.
She thanked everyone involved for a very successful day.
Updating the Council on the thinking about how best to structure the position left vacant by the departure of the former Director of Equal Opportunity, Multicultural Policy and Ombudsperson, President Bottomly expressed her belief that it is ineffective to combine the role of affirmative action and equal employment opportunity, related to legal compliance, with that of ombudsperson, related to conflict resolution, and with multicultural policy, related to institutional diversity. The work of affirmative action and equal opportunity has been transferred to the Human Resources office. Faculty emerita Maud Chaplin and Kathryn Stewart, Deputy Director of Human Resources, serve jointly as ombudspersons as an interim arrangement to fill the conflict resolution function. The College’s grievance procedures have been reviewed and there will be a report presented later in this meeting. President Bottomly expressed her belief in the importance of ensuring that diversity is integrated into all we do and her support for the recommendation by the Diversity Coalition that the vacant position be filled by someone with “clearly focused responsibilities and accountability.” An advisory group on diversity, chaired by Associate Dean Wolfson, is charged with recommending an administrative structure with the authority to provide leadership and accountability on issues of diversity and inclusion. Members include Robin Cook-Nobles, Debra DeMeis, Jennifer Desjarlais, Joel Krieger, Michelle Lepore, Eloise McGaw, and Vernon Shetley.
President Bottomly said that her recent proactive statement on “Trust and Community” reflects her belief about the nature of discourse in an intellectual community such as ours.

In keeping with the idea of celebrating the life of the mind and a diversity of viewpoints, President Bottomly reported her sponsorship of a series of debates on important but controversial issues. The Wellesley Debates will begin on October 30 with, “American Hegemony is a Good Thing” featuring four substantial scholars, two for and two against. The debates have been organized by a committee: Thomas Cushman, Nicolas de Warren, Katharine Moon, and Vanessa Arslanian ’09, moderator of the debate. 
Addressing concerns about how the economic uncertainty is affecting the college, President Bottomly reported that Wellesley is in good shape. Two years ago the Trustees put in a new endowment spending policy, based on the recommendation of the Financial Planning Working Group.  The policy ensures a stable income stream from the endowment to support operations while maintaining its purchasing power. This year’s endowment earnings will not be like last year's, but there has not been a negative return.
Human Resources Update
Eloise McGaw announced that the Open Enrollment period begins on November 7th and ends on November 21st. The Benefits Fair will be held on

Thursday, November 6th, 9am-12pm in the Campus Center. Most of our

Companies will have representatives attending to answer any questions that you may have, pay special attention to the open enrollment deadlines. If your benefits will be remaining the same this year, you will not need to re-enroll. 

Our health insurance will see a 12.7% premium increase this year with the HMO, we spent a lot of time negotiating with Harvard Pilgrim to agree on the 12.7% rate.    

 TIAF-CREFF has issued a message from their CFO and they are advising all of us to stay on course with your investments and do not jump ship.  Please contact their offices if you have any specific questions.

Diversity Committee
Tom Kane, the committees Chair updated us on the “conversation cafes” that we had a few years ago. These cafes were a great way to have a controlled conversation with moderators and there is a great desire to return to these cafes.
Sustainability Committee
Kate Salop and Patrick Willoughby are the Co-Chairs of the colleges Sustainability Advisory Committee.  Kate gave an overview on the committee; it was formed in 2005 including students, faculty and staff members. Their web-site is now online, we are looking for feedback from the community. 
The Sustainability Advisory Committee developed a formal policy statement which was adopted by the president in February 2007. This statement, which reads: "Wellesley College considers environmental sustainability to be an important component of its core mission. As part of this commitment, the college will consider sustainability as a factor in all institutional decisions. Members of the Wellesley community have individual and collective responsibility for environmental stewardship." is now being incorporated across the college.

Kate said they want to reach out to the community to see if we are living this mission statement here at Wellesley; their main goal is awareness on campus. The committee will have programs over the academic year and they will continue to support the students on their efforts during Sustainability month.

They are looking to put into place an infrastructure here at Wellesley that will be more sustainable, for example they partnered with the Tanner conference to promote “BYOM”. They have begun conversations on campus to reduce plastic water bottle consumption, less water bottles and more mugs.

We broke into groups for a brainstorming session to think about what we can do in our own offices on campus to encourage sustainability.

Announcements

Teri Ramos from CWS thanked everyone involved with the Tanner Conference; their goal was accomplished to have a sustainable event.
The next Shop Talk will be held on December 12th, topic will be sustainability.

Donna Volpe-Strauss announced the official kick-off date for the Charitable Campaign will be held on November 6th with an Open House from 9-12pm.Look for your electronic packet that will be sent via email.   
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Lancaster
Secretary
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